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AGM

1700hrs - Saturday 20th November 2021
Keavil House Hotel
Welcome – Ewan Skinner, President of Scotland II welcomed all to the meeting
Present – Ian Mackay, Andy Salmon, Neill Stewart, Stuart Blyth, Libby Chisholm, Stevie Boyle, Jim Thomson, Paul Garrett, John Bryden, Phil Teese, Jack Russell

Bob Kerr (President Scot 1), Colin Tait (Scot 1) 

Apologies – Chet Craig, Dave Connelly, Ross Denholm, Nicola Henderson 
Minute’s silence for fallen officers

Blue Knights Pledge – Ewan reminded the meeting of the Blue Knights ethos and the Pledge was read by Stuart Blyth. Ewan then presented Stuart with his Blue Knights waistcoat.
2020 AGM minutes (available on website) – Approved AS & JR 
President
As the country started coming out of lockdown 2, or was that 3, the Chapter started looking ahead to opening things up.

We have a WhatsApp group for quick messages and short notice rideouts.  If you wish to join, contact Andy Salmon.
Nothing much happened until January when we held our first 2021 meeting, still on Zoom. Zoom played a vital part in keeping us in contact across the ways.  It is not any way near a proper face to face meeting but it did what it had to do.  If members would like us to try a hybrid meeting we can give it a go.

We did resume our meetings at Lauriston Farm Carvery but we also took the monthly meeting on the road.  We first went to the Milk Bar at Powmill and we had a good attendance by car and bike.  We even had an international meeting as Doug Marshall from Hungary III was home visiting his dad and joined us. The weather was kind and we held the meeting in the open air.

In May a group of us headed to the Lake District for the first Blue Knight Rally to be head following lockdown. The Rally was hosted jointly by England III and XVI.  We had 5 bikes and a car of wives which meant we could be inclusive. The hotel was in Patterdale and it was good to see some old faces and make new friends.

Summer saw the three Scottish chapters coming together for an all too rare get together to attend the COPS UK Scottish memorial service and picnic at Tulliallan.  There was an excellent turnout of bikes and I was personally cheered to see Ross there. So much so that I asked him to assist me during the service.

I have been saddened this year with the health of some of our members and spouses.  Sadly we lost Gwyn Garrett to cancer only a few weeks ago.  Nicola is struggling with her battle against MND and other members are dealing with life limiting illnesses.  My heart becomes very heavy when I think of them and I realise just how lucky I am.

On a personal note, Kim’s mother also lost her fight against cancer a few weeks after Gwyn, so things have been a wee bit tough recently.

On a lighter note, I am very aware that the chapter is quite spread out and I contacted Scott Heron who resides in the North. He arranged for our September meeting to be held in Grantown-on-Spey.  It coincided with the re-unveiling of the Strathspey War Memorial. It is 100 years old and we attended the service and took part in the RBLS parade.  We followed that with a couple of drinks and an early 
night, ready to be fresh and ready for our meeting the following morning.  Thank you to Scott and the British Legion in Grantown.  What happens in Grantown….

Whilst we were away some of the ladies had a Body Shop evening with a glass or two… nuff said!

Recently, we had the COPS 26 event in Glasgow, you may have heard. A number of chapter members were involved by driving VIPs and lesser mortals about the place.  Chris Parry, or Paz, from England V was up from Cheshire Police as part of the whole show and was barracked in Edinburgh.  Andy, Ian and I, along with Libby and Lesley met him in Edinburgh for a few libations to say hello.

Once again my year as your president has been made easier by a number of people.  Andy Salmon and Ian Mackay have been a great support with matters Blue Knights.  More importantly I have had Kim by my side, supporting me in everything I do, from becoming a Motorbiking Mental Health First Aider to becoming a Children’s Hearing Panel Member in North Lanarkshire.

To everyone else who has helped make 2021 the good year it has been, I thank you.

2022 is destined to be another amazing year.  We have members travelling to represent the chapter at the International Convention in Ireland, Scotland I holds its 20th Anniversary Rally and, fingers crossed, the world opens up even more.

I have enjoyed being your president and am happy to continue in the role, representing you and working for you.  I sound like a politician so it is time to stop.
Ewan Skinner

Treasurers Report 2020 – 2021
I have brought together the accounts for the Chapter for the year 1st September 2020 to 31st August 2021.

Unfortunately, it has been a bit of a lean year for income for the Chapter, in particular the absence of our Burns' Supper!

Despite a very enjoyable, successful and much appreciated night in Grantown-on-Spey, more was paid out from chapter funds than was taken in.

All members have paid their subscriptions for the year 2020/2021.

Subscriptions for 2022 are now due. Please ensure that they are paid on time: I really do not want the same problem as I had earlier this year!
I will close on the note, that as at 31st August 2021, the Chapter bank account stood at £1860.92 (Please note that this figure includes the donation which is to be made to Kirsty's Kids.)
Andy Salmon
Chapter Officers - Election
Current – President - Ewan Skinner

                Past President – Jim Thomson

                Vice President – Kyle Walker
                Treasurer – Andy Salmon

                Secretary – Ian Mackay
Directors - George Ritchie, Jack Russell, John Bryden
Quartermaster – Kyle Walker

Ride Captain – Vacant
Press Officer – Libby Chisholm

Current membership is 27 regular members, 2 associates and 1 honorary.
Nominations for 2021-2022 – No nominations were received and all current office holders agreed to continue for another year
Following a short discussion, the vacant position of Ride Captain was offered to Neill Stewart who accepted the position
Honorary member nominations
Current – Stephen Boyle (renewed)
Ride outs / Events / Rallies
Ireland 1 are hosting an International Rally in Killarney from the 26th June 2022. If you are interested in going contact Kyle Walker. 

Scotland 1 are holding their 20th Anniversary Rally at Cameron Barracks, Inverness from the 2-4th September 2022. Various accommodation options are available. Details are available on their website or Facebook page. A number of Scotland II will be attending. Over 85 bookings have already been made. Any issues with booking etc contact Colin Tait from Scotland 1. 
Law Ride 2022 – Many members will be familiar with the annual ride to the National Arboretum in Staffordshire. Ewan proposed we have a Scottish version, terminating at the Scottish Police Memorial at Tulliallan. Ewan will liaise with the other Scottish chapters to see what support there is for the idea. 
John Bryden once again issued an invitation to all Blue Knights for a Highland Games weekend at Lochailort. The 1st weekend in May was suggested as a possible date.

Annual Membership fees – Following discussion with the treasurer it was agreed to hold the annual fee at £25 which is now due. As mentioned earlier membership payments are now due. Late payments to International attract a $5 charge per person which will be passed onto members. Ewan reminded the meeting the fee includes public liability insurance, BMF affiliation and other benefits. It was asked if a link to the BMF could be put on our website. Ian will progress this with Dave Connelly.       

Chapter Charity – No other nominations were received so it was unanimously agreed to continue our support for Kirsty’s Kids. 
A cheque for £1000 was presented from the chapter to John Bryden representing   Kirsty’s Kids. John gave the meeting a quick summary of events including the efforts to recover from the landslip and flooding when thousands of hours were put in by volunteers to get the operation back up and running. Covid also had major implications for the charity preventing families travelling to Trust House. John and Jan however hit the road visiting families to see how the charity could help.

AOCB

Ewan has been to a number of events and rallies when traditionally gifts are often given to visiting chapters. Ewan has a number of gifts and is looking for ideas what could be done with these items which are often engraved

It was decided some time ago that due to current circumstances we would not hold a Burns Supper next year. There has however been continued enthusiasm for the idea from Scotland 2 members as well as other chapters. Colin and Bob from Scotland 1 may have a possible venue and will progress further with Ewan. It may be due to time constraints that if held it will be slightly later in the year than normal  
Our regular meeting place is Lauriston Farm however we have had occasional away days to places such as Powmill Milk Bar and Grantown-on-Spey. It was agreed to continue with this arrangement, meeting on the 3rd Sunday of the month.
Ian requested and was granted approval to continue with website/email setup which appears to be working well and costs around £60 a year. The website in the last year received 7350 visitors of which only 8% were from the UK. The Facebook site and WhatsApp group will also be available to members.
In previous years we have had a night out around Christmas or New Year in Edinburgh usually visiting Cosmo. Ian indicated he would be happy to arrange an evening in mid-January. Bob Kerr informed the meeting Scotland 1 were looking to arrange an evening in Glasgow at the end of January which could possibly involve axe throwing! Further details will be circulated when known.
If anyone is using Brittany Ferries for trips might be worth contacting Jim Thomson who may be able to supply a discount code.

Congratulations were offered to Jim and Dilys who were at the meeting celebrating their 45th Wedding anniversary. Jim clearly won the best dressed member award.
There being no other matters the meeting was closed. No meeting has been arranged for December.
